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OFFICIAL MINUTES .

The Executive Board Meeting
National Postal Mail Handlers Union — Local 305
4907 Fitzhugh Avenue, Suite #100
Richmond, Virginia 23230-3533
September 28, 2010

In attendance:
Kenneth Hayes-Local President
Charles Manago-Vice President
Yam Cardin-Treasurer

Derrick Carr-Recording Secretary
Mary Naylor-District of Columbia State Executive Board Member

Ed Evans-Maryland State Executive Board Member

Michael Lawrence-North Carolina State Executive Board Member
Teresa Harmon-Virginia State Executive Board Member

Kevin Fletcher-West Virginia State Executive Board Member

Opening of the Executive Board Meeting:

I. President Kenneth Hayes called the meeting to order at 10:30 A.M.
2. Recording Secretary Derrick Carr did the invocation and roll call. All Board

members were present.

Old Business

Branch President Vacancy:

The Board continued the discussion, while updating Vice President Charles Manago, on
the Branch President vacancy in Norfolk, Virginia. Members of the Board voted brother
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Donald Jones to fill the vacancy for the remainder of the term. (See page 2 of minutes
for September 27, 2010). :

New Business

1. The Board reviewed and discussed several article X charges.

2. Treasurer Yam Cardin reported that there is a need to update the lighting fixtures
on the second floor of the Local Office. The update would be cost effective
concerning the use of energy. The expenditures would exceed $5,000 and
therefore must be approved by the Executive Board. President Hayes moved to
update the lighting fixtures on the second floor of the Local office building. The
motion was seconded by Recording Secretary Carr. The motion passed

unanimously.
3. There was a brief discussion to serve as a reminder on the NRP. CAD Fletcher

stated he would provide a copy of the report issued through the National Office
concerning the limited/light duty employees and the Union’s position on the
various issues involved in the process.

Being no further business MDSEBM Evans made a motion to adjourn the meeting, which
was properly seconded by Treasurer Cardin. Motion passed unanimously. Meeting

adjourned at 5:00 P.M.

Fraternally yours,

Derrick Carr
Recording Secretary

Page -2 - of 2



